
 
 
 

 
Notice to dog owners 

No one may keep a dog within the limits of 

the municipality without first obtaining a 

license issued by the Municipality or the 

SPCA. The license costs $20 yearly, per dog, 

and is issued for the period of January 1 to 

December 31. The 2015 licenses are now 

available and you can obtain them at the 

municipal office, 1, Route Principale Ouest, 

in La Pêche or at the SPCA at 132, rue de 

Varennes, in Gatineau. You may also obtain a 

dog license through the Internet at www.spca-

outaouais.org 

 

Municipal Council meetings 

Upcoming council meetings: Monday, 

February 16, March 2 and March 16, 7:30 

p.m. 

 

Filing of the 2015 municipal property tax 

roll 

In accordance with article 1007 of the 

Municipal Code of Québec, notice is hereby 

given that the general property tax roll for the 

2015 fiscal year is now filed with the office of 

the secretary treasurer, at 1, Route Principale 

Ouest, La Pêche  and that tax accounts were 

mailed on January 23, 2015. If you have not 

yet received your tax bill, please call 819 456-

2161, extension 2221 or e-mail 

reception@villelapeche.qc.ca. We wish to 

remind you that if a tax payment is not made 

within the time limit provided (according to 

the dates on the coupons attached to your 

invoice) the full balance owing becomes due 

and bears an annual interest rate of twelve 

percent (12%). Your property registration 

number may have changed; always check 

your tax bill and make sure to use the number 

given. Receipts are issued upon request only.  

 

Job Offer 

Agent aux loisirs, à la culture, à la vie 

communautaire et aux communications 

For information, go to the Municipality of La 

Pêche web site at www.villelapeche.qc.ca 

 

 

 

Corporation de développement La Pêche 

Corporation de développement La Pêche is a 

non-profit organization which owns and 

manages two seniors’ apartment buildings, la 

Villa des collines in Ste-Cécile de Masham 

and Sully Gardens in Wakefield. Both 

residences are part of the Société d’habitation 

du Québec’s AccèsLogis program (part 2), a 

social and community housing program for 

the elderly. A two-bedroom apartment is 

currently available for rent at the Villa des 

collines. Information: 819 459-2438 ou 

nifle@wakenet.ca. 

 

Arena 

March break schedule: (March 1 – 8, 2015) : 

pick-up hockey games, March 2, 3 and 4, 

2:30 p.m.- 3:50 p.m. and March 6, 3:30 p.m.- 

4:50 p.m. ($5/player); public skating, March 

2, 3 and 4, 4:00 p.m.- 4:50 p.m. and March 6, 

5:00 p.m.- 5:50 p.m. ($2/person); family 

skate time, March 1 and 8, 1:00 p.m.- 

1:50 p.m. ($5/family or $2/person). For 

information on available ice time or other, 

please visit our Web site at www.complexe-

sportif-la-peche.ca. Reserve now for spring-

summer ice time. 

 

La Pêche Baseball Association- 

Registration 
Registration for the 2015 baseball season 

will be held at Des Lacs high school on 

Thursday, February 26, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. 

and Saturday, March 7, from 10 a.m. to 

12 p.m. as well as Thursday, March 12, from 

6 p.m. to 8 p.m. For further information: 

associationbaseballlapeche@hotmail.ca or on 

Facebook, Association Baseball LaPeche-Les 

Pionniers. 
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Fishing Derby (Loisirs Lac des Loups) 

The Loisirs Lac des Loups association will be holding a family 

fishing derby on March 7 at Lac des Loups and Halverson 

Lake. Registration costs $20 ($10 for children 12 and under) 

and includes supper. Tickets will be sold in advance and during 

the tournament. Your ticket gives you a chance to win some of 

the prizes. Participants must register their catch before 5 p.m. at 

the community centre. Each registered catch entitles you to a 

ticket for the draw. There will be $1000 in cash prizes, 

children’s prizes and prizes for participating. Supper will be at 

the community centre, located at 6, Rue Lionel -Beausoleil in 

Lac des Loups. Tickets cost $10 for those who wish to join the 

fishermen for the meal only. For further information, please 

contact Laurette Bastien (819 456-1007) or Laurent Beausoleil 

(819 456-2234). 

 

11
th

 annual La Pêche Winter Carnival 

February 13 to March 1  

Ball hockey: mixed tournament at Des Loups Park (February 

13 and 14); to register, please contact Nicolas Labelle, 

819 665-8715. Ice fishing: tournament at Lac des Loups 

(February 21); this tournament is sponsored by Charles IGA 

and the registration fee is $20, including supper and country 

music entertainment by Paul Diamond et Ti-Loup. Also, you 

could win prizes or gifts for a total value of $1500. For further 

information, please call Maude Bourgeois, 819 431-0539. 

Tribute to Éric Lapointe (February 28, 8:30 p.m.): with the 

band Adrénaline, at Théâtre de la Petite école; $15. 'On s'en va 

au parc' (March 1, 3 p.m.): songs and theatricals, family 

entertainment with Marie-Martine; $10. Tickets for the 

tournament and the entertainment are available at Resto 

Malyvia, in Lac des Loups, Bertrand ACE hardware store, in 

Ste-Cécile de Masham and Librairie du Soleil, in Hull. We 

wish to thank our sponsors, Famille Charles IGA Chelsea-

Gatineau, the Municipality of La Pêche and the Caisse 

Desjardins des Collines-de-l'Outaouais. 

 

La Pêche Soccer Club 
Registrations for 2015: Saturday, February 21, from 9:00 a.m. 

to 1:30 p.m. at the Ste-Cécile de Masham community centre, 

41, Chemin Passe-Partout (soccer fields). A soccer passport is 

required; otherwise, a photo session is mandatory for expired or 

lost soccer passports as well as for new players born before 

January 1, 2008. Online registration is available through our 

Web site for 2014 returning players only. Late registration fee 

after March 15: $30. Calling for volunteers! We need coaches, 

assistants, team managers and referees (training is paid). Come 

out and join us on the fields or a committee, or give us a hand 

with registrations, the festival (for 3 to 8 year olds), our events 

or publicity. No experience required. For more information: 

shelley.langlois@soccerlapeche.ca 819 456-1085; 

tanya.wodicka@soccerlapeche.ca 819 459-1776; 

www.soccerlapeche.ca; 

www.facebook.com/groups/clubsoccerlaPeche/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OMH La Pêche 

The Municipal Housing Bureau of La Pêche (OMH) is 

preparing a list of future tenants for their low- income housing 

units. Non-disabled persons, 55 years old or over and families 

including dependent children are eligible. Also, you must have 

resided in the municipality of La Pêche for over a year, during 

the past two years. If you wish to have your name added to the 

list, you may submit a request in writing to OMH La Pêche, 

P.O. Box 69, La Pêche, Québec J0X 2W0, e-mail omh-

lapeche@sympatico.ca or call 819 456-4140 and you will 

receive an application form. 

 

Ste-Cécile Food Bank 

The Ste-Cécile food bank volunteer committee wishes to thank 

everyone who helped to make the 2014 Christmas food drive a 

success. We especially wish to thank the firefighters at the four 

municipal fire stations, Famille Charles IGA, Giant Tiger, the 

Caisse populaire Masham-Luskville, Laiterie Vaillant, 

Pharmacie Brunet, Tim Horton's, Doctor Alain Thivierge, 

dentist and the Municipality of La Pêche as well as the people 

at the Mashado youth centre who collected and gave away toys 

in collaboration with students from our local schools. Finally, 

we wish to express our sincere gratitude to all the generous 

volunteers who helped to collect and distribute Christmas 

provisions of more than $200 to more than 60 families in our 

municipality. 

 

Maison de la famille l'Étincelle – Available services 

La Maison de la famille l'Étincelle has been providing a meals-

on wheels service for several years, for residants of La Pêche, 

Chelsea, Val-des-Monts and Cantley. If you are 55 years old or 

over, physically or mentally disabled, ill or convalescing, we 

invite you to use our service! Low-cost quality meals (prepared 

by our new cook, who has 20 years’ experience) can be 

delivered to your home every Thursday; $6 per meal, including 

soup and dessert. Upcoming group kitchen activities: cooking 

for teens, March 18; baby food preparation, March 12; cooking 

for youngsters, February 15; cooking with kids, March 14 and 

April 18. For more information or to sign up, call 819 456-4696 

or e-mail tamara.mdfetincelle@gmail.com.  

 

Seniors’ Roundtable - Invitation 

Are you a personal caregiver to an elderly or disabled person 

and do you need support? Join us for coffee and a get-together 

on Thursday, February 19, from 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. This is 

an opportunity to discuss with other caregivers and obtain more 

information on available resources. Also, a training activity, to 

learn how to cope with feelings of guilt and anxiety, will be 

offered on Friday, February 27, from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. Both 

activities will take place at the Ste-Cécile-de-Masham CLSC, 

located at 9, Chemin Passe-Partout (La Pêche). If needed, 

transportation and respite care service is available upon request. 

For further information, please contact Tamy Boucher, 

819 457-2121, ext. 242 or sosprochesaidants@gmail.com.  
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